Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

I wish to find out how much the council, over the last four years, has spent on foreign travel – this includes travel by directly employed council staff as well as officers and councillors. 
Please included the cost of hotels, flights, meals and other any expenditure you think will be relevant.

I would also like to know how much the council has spent on first class rail travel in the UK as well as how many ‘away days’ have been organised for councillors, officers or directly employed council staff and the cost of these. 
If possible please include as much detail as you can on these ‘away days’ such as direction, location, how they were for etc.

As previously stated I would like this information for the last four years. Please break the figures down by year.

Answer:

In response to your request, the Council spent a total of £35,183.21 for foreign travel of council staff/officers and councillors over the last 4 financial years including flights, hotels, meals and other expenditure.

2010/11: £863.73, 
2011/12: £6,055.12, 
2012/13: £16,319.44 
2013/14: £11,944.92  
Of this however, £9,803.34 was externally funded (primarily in connection with EU funded development projects), so the net cost to the Council over the 4 years was £25,379.87 

2010/11: £284.01, 
2011/12: £4,812.49, 
2012/13: £14,724.82
2013/14: £5,558.55

Of the £25,379.87 cost to the Council, £22,499.08 was in connection with our statutory duty for children who are looked after by the Council.  
Social workers’ duties include overseeing child placements, undertaking case reviews and assessing arrangements for children entering placements or leaving the care of the authority, which sometimes necessitates overseas travel.

Regarding first class rail travel and ‘away days’, the Council has a policy in place which does not allow either, so this is a nil response.
The legislation allows you to use the information supplied for your own personal use, or for journalistic purposes. If the information is a dataset (which does not relate to the environment), you may also use the information for commercial re-use under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance Manager
Information and Support
Leicester City Council

Bosworth House

9 – 15 Princess Road West
LEICESTER LE1 6TH 
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

Your request for internal review should be submitted to the above address within 40 (forty) working days of receipt by you of this response.  Any such request received after this time will only be considered at the Council’s absolute discretion.

You may also seek independent advice from the Information Commissioner at: 

Information Commissioner's Office 

Wycliffe House 

Water Lane 

Wilmslow SK9 5AF 

Telephone: 01625 545 700 

www.informationcommissioner.gov.uk 
Please be aware that the Information Commissioner does not normally consider requests until the internal appeals process of the Council has been exhausted.  You are therefore advised to appeal to the Information Governance Manager before contacting the Commissioner.

